
Georgia Jaycee Honor Corps Business Meeting 
First Trimester  

Jekyll Island, Ga, May 13, 2022 
  
 

Call to Order: 
Meeting called to order at 9:02 by Commander Wendy Cowart 
 
Invocation: 
Chaplain Lisa Pickett 
 
Pledge:  
Colonel Michelle Walworth 
 
Recognition of Past Commanders and Guests: - Ron Cowart 
Past Commander Scott Brazell 
Past Commander Billy Bradford 
Past Commander Helene Prater 
Past Commander Wendy Cowart 
Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
Past Commander Ron Cowart 
Past Commander Kellie Jett 
Past Commander Larry McQuirter 
Past Commander Pat Rogers 
Past Commander David Armour 
Past Commander Denise Bauer 
Marty Wase – Past Commander North Carolina Cardinal Corps 
Bruce Sostak – US JCI Senate Secretary 
 
Chaplain’s Report – Lisa Pickett 
Colonel Lorra Holman passed away on April 1.  Colonel Mike Barlow’s mother passed away recently.  
David Armour, Don Coffee, Johnny Swank, Gerald Clark, and Mike Ringel were mentioned for various 
health issues. 
 
Webmaster’s Report – Nancy Waskiewicz 
It’s running.  See Past Commander Nancy for any questions. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
Remember to pay annual dues and ribbon fees for this weekend. 
 
Active Vice Commander’s Report – Colonel Brian Jett   
The Annual Charity Golf Tournament will be held on Saturday, September 17 at the Georgia Southern 
University Golf Course.  We need both teams and hole sponsors.  Flyers were distributed to the group 
and is on the website.  Colonel JR Clark will sponsor a hole.  Past Commander Nancy is chairing the 
Annual Silent Auction during the meeting in August.  Please see her to donate items.  Past Commander 
Lisa and Colonel Brian will be chairing a Hot Dog Lunch fundraiser for the Corps this afternoon beginning 
at 12:30 pm.  A minimum $5 donation will be collected from those in attendance. 
 



 
 
 
Inactive Vice Commander’s Report – Colonel Theresa Armour 
A lost Colonel submission was received, Phillip Welch, previously from the Thompson Jaycees and 
sponsored by Colonel Pat Reece. Commander Wendy made a motion to accept the nomination and Past 
Commander Larry made the second.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Adjutant’s Report – Colonel Brian Jett  
Minutes from last meeting were submitted.    
Dispatch – The Dispatch was printed and mailed and the eDispatch was emailed to eligible colonels.  
Hard copies were also provided at the meeting. 
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Past Commander Billy Bradford  
Everyone had a good time last night and thanks to everyone for coming.  Hospitality hours on Saturday 
will be 8:30 pm until 11:30 pm.  Thanks for the beer and liquor donations, the drawing for the $25 raffle 
prize will be drawn at the cocktail party on Saturday.   
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Commander Wendy Cowart  
The cocktail party will be 5-6 pm on Saturday, past commanders and staff please report at 4:30.  Cocktail 
attire is required as always. 
 
Past Commander’s Report – Past Commander Larry McQuirter 
The Past Commander/Life Member Raffle tickets are available and available to sell. 
 
Sergeant at Arms Report – David Armour 
Many people were mentioned and fined for various reasons.  Thanks to everyone’s participation, 
$110.00 was collected. 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
New Business 
 
Announcements / Good of the Order 
Past Commander Denise Bauer mentioned the Senate is selling raffle tickets and the winning tickets will 
be drawn during Hospitality on Saturday night.   
 
Outgoing and Incoming Commander Comments – Commander Wendy Cowart 
Commander Wendy thanked everyone for attending the meeting and encouraged everyone to support 
the Annual Golf Tournament, the Annual Silent Auction, and the Hotdog Lunch fundraiser.  A DJ will be 
at the Hospitality Room tonight.   
 
Adjourn with Jaycee Creed  
Past Commander Helene Prater 

 
 
 

  



 
 

 
 

 


